
Inner Wheel Club of Truro and Friends 
 

 

At 20.08 on 2nd March 2022  email circulated 
 
 to Inner Wheel members of Truro and friends asking them to donate items 

desperately needed by the people of Ukraine in such desperate times. 
 

        in less than 24 hours we were overwhelmed by the generosity and 
kindness of local people who wanted to do something to help  

 

16.00 on 3rd March 
One Volvo Car packed full - in the boot, 

the back seats and front passenger 
seat………………. 

still more to fit in…….. 
Help neded – ring Chacewater Bakery 

and ask Sarah if we could use her 
Transit delivery van. 

 
  

  

 
18.00 hrs  
Transit van arrives and back seats crammed full as well as part of the back.  



18.30 hrs  
Arrive at President Maureen’s Garage. 
She had got the message around to her 
local Residents Association and we 
were meet with a garage full of goods 
after she had already filled her own car  

 

 

17.00hrs  
Transit van now full – back , 
middle and front – anywhere 
there was a space – we used it. 
Off the 3 vehicles went to meet St 
Columb Young Farmers Club to 
unload all the donations. 

 
Pictured -   President Maureen and Sarah  

 

Within 24 we were able to fill 2 cars and a transit van full of much 
needed items due to the generosity of the people of the Truro area.  

Huge thank you and well done to members of St Columb Young 
Farmers Club who gave up their Club meeting night to coordinate the 
collection of goods locally to be transported to South Hellescaott 
Farm, Launceston and then onto Eastern Europe.  

Just shows the power of social media, electronic communication and 
team work.  

Thank you One and All 


